TeliaSonera response re Belarus
15 Sep 2009
Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited TeliaSonera to respond to the following article:

- “Swedish human rights activists: Business shouldn’t contribute to repressions in Belarus”, Charter'97 Press Center, 8 Sep 2009:
http://www.charter97.org/en/news/2009/9/8/21789 
In response, TeliaSonera sent the following statement:
“TeliaSonera owns 37.3 percent in Turkcell and Turkcell has in its turn an ownership of 80 percent in BeST/Life in Belarus, which gives TeliaSonera an effective ownership of less than 30 percent in BeST/Life.  TeliaSonera nominates two out of seven board members in Turkcell and nominates no member of the board of BeST/Life.  TeliaSonera therefore has no management control over BeST/Life and very limited influence over its operations. 

Turkcell is listed on the Istanbul and the New York Stock Exchanges and is subject to the various transparency regulations connected to such listings. 

TeliaSonera has a long history of achieving success through honest and fair business practices.  We support international standards for human rights, labour conditions, environment and anti-corruption.  Governance of corporate responsibility issues is integrated in the Group wide governance framework of TeliaSonera as described in our Governance Report and Corporate Responsibility Report.  Since a few days, TeliaSonera is listed in FTSE4Good Index Series, again. 

Customer privacy and network integrity is of utmost importance for TeliaSonera.  We protect our customers’ data to the extent it is possible according to applicable legislation. 

We believe that telecommunication services can contribute to democracy development and that the society is strengthened when its citizens can connect to the digital community.” 
